May 5, 2010

MEMORANDUM

To:

Faculty Senate

From:

Academic Requirement Committee (Mary Harden)
Proposal:
To convert (I) Incomplete grades to (F) Fail after 12 months and to review the protocol for granting an ‘I’ grade: Any student who misses a portion of coursework (such as a final exam) due to extenuating circumstances and still averages a ‘C’ or better should receive the averaged grade with the option to complete the missing coursework within 12 months. The grade  would be electronically corrected through the ‘change of grade’ form. Any student who misses coursework for the aforementioned reasons and averages a ‘D’ would receive an ‘I’ grade with 12 months to complete the missing coursework. If the student doesn’t complete the missing coursework in 12 months, the grade will convert to an ‘F’. Any student who averages an ‘F’ should not be given an ‘I’. 
Rationale:

Since summer 2008, 1815 incomplete grades have been recorded.  930 (50%) of these are still incomplete. This creates an excessive amount of paperwork and open files for the Registrar.
Of the changed incomplete grades, only 19 are ‘F’ status while the rest were viable grades. This supports the proposal to provide an averaged grade at the end of the term and predicts a dramatically reduced number of ‘I’ grades for those whose scores are in the ‘D’ range. 

In changing this process to an electronic format, there will be more efficiency for the students, faculty and administration.
 Policy review process:  

If approved by the Faculty Senate and Provost, this policy would become effective Fall 2010.

